
 

 

Following the Flows 

 

2020 has been the year of records— record volatility, record issuance, record inflows, and record outflows, to name a 

few. The last two – inflows and outflows – are data points we have been focused on since the start of the year. The 

story underlying fund flows can give us an idea of what is to come, based on where the money is going and where 

the money currently sits. We believe flows continue to provide a strong backdrop for credit market performance. 

 

Investment Grade credit flows started the year off with a bang seeing the largest five-week period of inflows on 

record (+$36.3bn). High Yield experienced modest outflows at the beginning of the year, accelerating towards the 

end of February and into March. For context, option-adjusted spreads reached tights for Investment Grade (IG) credit 

on 1/22/2020 (+93 OAS) and High Yield (HY) on 1/13/2020 (+315 OAS). They proceeded to hover near these levels 

until the end of February when COVID-19, a topic of conversation in late January, snowballed from a concern to a 

systemic problem by early March.  

 

There is little need for a reminder as to the volatility and utter chaos we experienced in March, but what was 

happening with flows? Where was all the money going? From the periods ending March 11th to March 25th, 

Investment Grade credit saw three consecutive weeks of record outflows. March 11th is the first (-$9.39bn), followed 

by the 18th (-$42.7bn), and finally the 25th (-$43.28bn). After adjusting for monthly reporting fund flows, March finished 

with Investment Grade credit seeing $178.1bn in outflows, 6x the previous outflow record of $27bn recorded in June 

2013. Year-to-date net outflows peaked at -$109.5bn for Investment Grade credit (4/1/2020) and -$22.1bn for High 

Yield credit (3/25/2020). The velocity at which investors moved out of risk assets and into cash caused inflows into 

money market funds to balloon. Money market funds experienced an unprecedented $663bn in inflows from 3/5/2020 

to 4/1/2020; year-to-date it now sits at a net +$1.19tn! 



 
Source: Wells Fargo, EPFR/Informa Business 

(1) Weekly reporting of fund flows goes from Thursday – Wednesday. 

(2) Adjustments are made for funds that only report monthly flow numbers. 

 

Queue the Federal Reserve’s primary and secondary corporate credit facilities that include fallen angels (post 

3/22/2020) and Investment Grade and High Yield ETFs. These two facilities alone provide the primary and secondary 

credit markets with a combined $750bn liquidity backstop. The day these facilities were announced we saw the peak 

in spreads (IG +373 OAS; HY +1100 OAS), the bottom from equities, and outflows turned the page for both 

Investment Grade and High Yield, with the former lagging a week before inflows took hold.  

 

While credit spreads have materially tightened from the wide levels reached in early March, the demand side of the 

equation remains robust. We have a Fed that has barely scratched the surface in terms of executing on the corporate 

credit facilities (~$3bn deployed as of 5/27/2020), $4.27tn in cash on the sidelines, and an additional tailwind from 

foreign demand (predominantly out of Asia) that’s being driven by the attractive yield pickup on a currency-hedged 

basis. Over the past 3-months alone, Trace Market Flow data shows net foreign buying of Investment Grade credit 

totaling $17.26bn. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Source: Bloomberg 

The negative net amount under dealer to affiliate volume indicates foreign buying. 

 

We have now witnessed eight consecutive weeks of inflows for Investment Grade credit (+$65.72bn) and nine 

consecutive weeks of inflows for High Yield credit (+$32.1bn). Over this stretch of time, IG and HY credit enjoyed 

their largest weekly inflows on record (4/15/2020) of $12.23bn and $8.53bn, respectively. While the risk of a pullback 

is always in the cards, the simple argument of ‘too far too fast’ remains difficult to grasp when looking at the market, 

from a flow’s perspective—particularly considering what remains on the sidelines. The combination of these three 

demand factors alone provides a strong technical tailwind for spread tightening.  
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The opinions and views expressed are as of the date published and are subject to change without notice of any kind and may no 
longer be true after any date indicated. Information presented herein is for discussion and illustrative purposes only and should not 
be used or construed as financial, legal, or tax advice, and is not a recommendation or an offer or solicitation to buy, sell or hold 
any security, investment strategy, or market sector. No forecasts can be guaranteed, and the author and Smith Capital Investors 
assume no duty to and do not undertake to update forward-looking predictions or statements. Forward-looking predictions or 



statements are subject to numerous assumptions, risks, and uncertainties, which change over time. Actual results could differ 
materially from those anticipated in forward-looking predictions or statements. 
 
Any investment or management recommendation in this document is not meant to be impartial investment advice or advice in a 
fiduciary capacity and is not tailored to the investment needs of any specific individual or category of individuals. Opinions and 
examples are meant as an illustration of broader themes, are not an indication of trading intent, and are subject to changes at any 
time due to changes in the market or economic conditions. The information presented herein has been developed internally or 
obtained from sources believed to be reliable; however, neither the author nor Smith Capital Investors guarantees that the 
information supplied is accurate, complete, or timely, nor are there any warranties with regards to the results obtained from its 
use.  It is not intended to indicate or imply that any illustration/example mentioned is now or was ever held in any portfolio.  
  
Past performance is no guarantee of future results. As with any investment, there is a risk of loss. Investing in a bond market is 
subject to risks, including market, interest rate, issuer, credit, inflation, default, and liquidity risk. The bond market is volatile. The 
value of most bonds and bond strategies are impacted by changes in interest rates. The return of principal is not guaranteed, and 
prices may decline if an issuer fails to make timely payments or its credit strength weakens. High yield or “junk” bonds involve a 
greater risk of default and price volatility and can experience sudden and sharp price swings.   
 
Please consider the charges, risks, expenses, and investment objectives carefully before investing. Please see a prospectus, or, 
if available, a summary prospectus containing this and other information. Read it carefully before you invest or send 
money. Investing involves risk, including the possible loss of principal and fluctuation of value. 
 

All indices are unmanaged. You cannot invest directly in an index. Index or benchmark performance presented in this document 
does not reflect the deduction of advisory fees, transaction charges, and other expenses, which would reduce performance.  
 
This material may not be reproduced in whole or in part in any form, or referred to in any other publication, without express 
written permission from Smith Capital Investors. 
 
Smith Capital Investors, LLC is a registered investment adviser.  
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